NYSPHSAA Softball Committee
Meeting at the NYSPHSAA Office
December 7, 2016 @ 10 AM

In Attendance: Section 1-Todd; Section 2-Mike; Section 3 – Kerry; Section 4 – Terry ; Section 5 – Bob; Section 7 – Ralph; Section 8 – Chris; Section 9 – Tom; Section 10 – Allen; Section 11 – Jim (by phone)  and Melissa; NYSPHSAA – Joe Altieri, Chris Watson, Todd Nelson, Robert Zayas, Jessica Van Ort, Kristen Jadin, and Chris Joyce; NYSSOO – Aileen Durant and Jim Berkery
Meeting called to order by Cathy Allen at 10:02 am. Welcome to attendees. Introductions followed.
Approval of June 10 2016 Minutes Motion to approve by Chris.  Seconded by Mike. Motion approved.
NYSPHSAA Staff Reports

Joe brought to the attention of the committee members some items distributed by NYSPHSAA (claim forms and calendars).  Code of Conduct policy change reviewed for members.  Codes will no longer need to be carried to tournament by teams or coordinators.  Championship shirts provided to state champion athletes at fall tournaments. Robert supplied additional information and had a championship shirt to show.  The t-shirts have been well received so far.  The equity overall is important.  Sizing is an important component.  Does the softball committee want “girl cut” shirts for their teams?  Consensus:  Men’s Cut for softball.  Extra shirts can be ordered via NYSPHSAA at cost.

Joe asked committee members to note their start dates for committee work on the directory.


Robert noted ball adoption- softball already uses the Spalding ball.  


Kristen discussed sectional ball shipment sheets as designated by the Sectional Executive Directors. The balls should cover sectional finals, and regional play. Cathy has already ordered balls from the softball committee.  The Sections have ordered (what appears to be) many more balls than needed.  Further clarification and discussion occurred.  Todd pointed out that these numbers come down to what the Executive Directors have shared with their member schools.  Cathy suggested the committee stay with the numbers as given for this year and adjust for next year, following discussion with Executive Directors.

Todd reported that the modified committee proposed that modified baseball and softball be allowed to play max 4 games/week with 1 night’s rest between games.  Terry asked re pitch count and Todd replied it was only discussed a bit for baseball.  
NYSSOO Report-Jim Berkery noted he emailed information about the fall clinic. He invited committee members and NYSPHSAA staff to the clinic.  Aileen reviewed upcoming rule changes, which appear to not be terribly significant for our purposes.  Jim reported that an issue arose regarding a coach’s helmet being worn backwards (as a rally cap).  Rule interpretation is that helmet needs to be worn as intended for safety purposes.

Todd requested clarification to the ASA new rules regarding assistive devices for hearing.  If it becomes a rule that they are allowed in the case of deaf players, NYSPHSAA will no longer need to issue permission. Bob asked when approved bat list will be available.  Jim and Aileen thought by March as with previous year.

Joe reminded the committee that NYSPHSAA is seeking nominations for the their Hall of Fame, which are due January 27 for the next class of inductees. In June, we will need to select a Coach of the Year for NFHS consideration. The person selected is then eligible for regional and national consideration.
2016 State Tournament Report


Bat inspection procedures—Cathy sought input and shared her observations. Jim reported it seemed to go well as far as his staff was concerned.  Cathy recommended the same procedures be used for the upcoming tournament.  If rain makes the sticker lose its “stickiness”, the player should retain the sticker for verification/replacement or bat can be re-inspected.

Certificates – schools were sent updated certificates with the correct date.
2017 State Tournament Report – The attendance record was broken. There were increases in expenses due to having an extra day due to the rain and members were thanked for their assistance with that.
2017 Regional Report


Certificates for regionals were reviewed.  


Regional Sites, times and dates:  Addresses for sites for last year’s sites are included in packet.  Changes discussed and noted.  2017 sites reviewed in detail.  The issue of the regional schedule was discussed.  Regional games scheduled for Friday were requested to be changed to Saturday.  Last June discussion to keep schedule “as is” (Thurs – Sat).  Discussion followed.   Robert believes the softball committee doesn’t have the authority to determine specific days for play.  He believes this is under the authority of the sections.  Further discussion followed regarding where sectional control ends and state committee/NYSPHSAA control begins.  Joe reviewed some of the history of regional responsibilities, which includes that the sections take on financial and scheduling responsibilities. Robert had further input, including that other sports haven’t faced this yet.  Softball is receiving “push back”.  Further discussion followed.  Because it’s been stated the regional games would be held “Thurs – Sat”, not clarifying which games will be played on which days.  Robert reminds the committee they are not the governing body of high school softball.   Cathy recommended members speak to their Exec Directors about this situation so they are aware and can be prepared when it comes up for discussion.  

Regional scheduling was resumed and Jim Wright re-joined the meeting.                                                         

Some discussion regarding the scheduling issue resumed.  Chris suggested the dates/times/sites be approved.


Committee members were asked to review the regional rotation schedules as provided.


Plaque distribution was reviewed.  Members are asked to review these carefully.  Plaques are awarded to both the finalists and the champion. 

AED Provision sheet will be sent by Cathy

Emergency Preparedness sheet was reviewed

Officials’ Fees – Joe confirmed no changes in officials’ fees per Todd
Handbook and Directory revisions  - None suggested for handbook. Directory revisions already shared.
Coordinator Concerns Better communication between members as well as with Sections is strongly encouraged.  
Section Reports/Concerns

Section 1 Nothing to report
Section 2 Nothing to report
Section 3 Nothing to report
Section 4 Regional rain date will be Monday (no Sunday)
Section 5 Nothing to report
Section 6 Nothing to report
Section 7 Nothing to report
Section 8 Nothing to report
Section 9 Nothing to report
Section 10 Nothing to report
Section 11 Nothing to report
Old Business


Regional rotations 1-9-4 and change for single regional games has not yet been discussed together but Terry and Tom are OK with current set up.

International tie breaker- 2-year waiver completed – recommendation possibilities include to extend the waiver or play ASA rule for international tie breaker.  A brief discussion ensued.  Chris made a motion that we continue using the waiver that disallows the international tie breaker rule during the semis and finals of the State Championship.  Jim seconded.  Discussion followed.  Cathy reviewed the process needed.  Section Executive Directors will need to be notified and up to date.  Joe explained this would be an action item in the spring with Executive Committee. 
1-yes

2-yes

3-yes

4-yes

5-yes

6-absent
7-yes

8-yes

9-yes

10-yes

11-yes

Motion passes


Official game for Championships - discussion and voting item.  Official game (4 ½ or 5 inn) vs Complete. Full game (min 7 inn).  Discussion followed and spilled into the 2-day tournament discussion.  Financial impact was part of this discussion.  Committee confirmed preference to stay with ASA rules regarding official game vs full game (games can be considered official after 4 ½ or 5 inn). After discussion there was no motion to present proposal to CAC for complete game wavier.

Two-day tournament – discussion held.  Fri aft/Sat for regionals, semis and finals.  For travel, expense purposes.  More time allows more games.
New Business


Ball adoption and orders- already discussed

Codes of Conduct- already discussed

Ralph questioned, who is the vice chairman for this committee.  Cathy thinks we’ve never had one.  Ralph read from the NYSPHSAA handbook/constitution and it appears there should be one.  In an effort to make us aware of the rules we should be following, Ralph read some excerpts from the NYSPHSAA Constitution.   Ralph moved that each member of this committee go to their Executive Director and inform him or her on the proper procedures for changing the game rules as per the NYSPHSAA Constitution.  (an example complete games vs official game in sectional game) Terry seconded.  Discussion followed. Todd reminded us that sections can put “more restrictive” rules in place if they choose.  Further discussion regarding the difference between changing game rules vs changing policies/procedures

1-yes

2-yes

3-yes

4-yes

5-yes

6=absent

7-yes

8-no

9-no

10-yes

11-no

Motion passes 7-3

Ralph moved that Cathy report to the Executive Committee that sections have changed playing rules without following proper procedures i.e. completion of games for sectional tournament.   No second.
Next meeting June 9, 2017 at South Glens Falls High School at 12 noon. 
Meeting adjourned 1:34 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Pat Dalpiaz
